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Our aim this year is, as ever, to encourage as many children as possible to train and play cricket in a fun, friendly environment, whatever their standard and aspirations.  
We hope that this season we will be able to offer all our children the chance to play for their team – whether they are in their first, second or third season with us!
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This season training will continue to run on Tuesday evenings.  Tony Robson and Rupert Cazalet will coach the first session, starting at the slightly earlier time of 5.15pm and finishing promptly at 6.30pm.  This session is for children in school years 2 and 3.  The second session will start at 6.30pm with Andrew Don and Paul Cook, Ian Thompson and Tony Robson coaching.  This session ends at 8.00pm and is for children in school years 4 and above.  
We have entered an Under 9’s team in the North Hampshire league.  Rupert Cazalet and Tony Robson will coach the Under 9 squad during the 6.30pm to 8.00pm session so that they are fit and ready for their league matches.  Rupert Cazalet is the Team Manager for the Under 9 squad and will accompany them to matches whenever possible.
We also plan to enter a team in both the Hambledon Festival (normally the first May Bank Holiday Sunday) and The Basingstoke Festival (Sunday 25th July) and will run our own Wield Cricket Club Primary School Challenge as a one day event for local primary schools on July 10th.
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We have a core team of trained coaches that run our Junior section but we do need more VOLUNTEERS to help both on Tuesday evenings when necessary and at matches.  No experience required – training is available!  If you think you may be interested in getting more involved please contact Andrew Don   andrew.don@blandy.co.uk.  The commitment does not have to be huge – but we do need a few names to call on every so often!

For each match that we play we have to provide an Umpire and a Scorer and for a home match a tea lady/gentleman!  We need to build up a bank of parents who are able to help in these roles.  Once the season starts we will be taking names!  Don’t forget – when your child pays in a match you are expected to stay at the ground with them – so get involved – its great fun!
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As usual we will be running two pre-season training sessions at Dummer Indoor Cricket Centre.  These will be held on Saturday 10th April and Saturday 24th April and will run between 9.30am and 11.30am.    The cost per session will be £5 per child, payable on the day.    
If you would like your child to attend one or both of these sessions please email Georgina Dainton  (georgina.dainton@btinternet.com) by March 1st.
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Whilst we have a huge number of children on our waiting list the Adult section of Wield Cricket Club is always looking for new members.  This is village cricket at its best!  Sunday afternoon matches in beautiful surroundings, a great family afternoon with a fabulous home made tea and a refreshing pint afterwards from The Yew Tree!

Contact Andrew Yorke (01420 563703), Tony Robson (tonyrobson@lunway.freeserve.co.uk)

or Johnny Dennys (jdennys@bacardi.com) for further details.  
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U11’s / U13’s
Obviously there will be some children who are disappointed that we have not been able to enter an Under 11’s or and U13’s league team.  We are very happy for these children to continue to train with us and to play in the non league matches we have arranged, however, if your child is keen to play competitive cricket regularly please feel free to contact Andrew Don, who has been involved in Junior cricket in Hampshire for many years and can provide information on other local clubs if required.  . His e-mail address is andrew.don@blandy.co.uk
SITUATIONS VACANT!
We need someone to take over the administration side of the Junior members.  If your child attends training on Tuesdays and you are at Wield with them this is the position for you!!  It really does not take up much more time that that!

Please contact Georgina 01256 464856 for more details.

Reminder dates for your diary

1st training session




Tuesday 4th May
Confirmation of attendance for Dummer sessions
Monday 22nd March
 

Dummer Pre Season Indoor Coaching

 Saturday 10th April







 Saturday 24th April
As matches start very early in the season the Under 9 squad will have extra training before May 4th – exact date TBC.
If  you would like to renew your membership please email Georgina (georgina.dainton@btinternet.com) by Monday 22nd March.  If you would like to attend the Dummer sessions please also confirm this by this date.

If you do not intend to rejoin we would also appreciate you letting us know.

Thank you. 
